

WYNDHAM COLLEGE

"Working Together to Widen Horizons"

Nirimba Education Precinct
Eastern Road
NIRIMBA FIELDS NSW 2763
PO Box 117 QUAKERS HILL 2763
Phone: 9208 7100
il: wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.i

Email: wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au CRICOS Provider Name: NSW Department of Education CRICOS Provider Code: 00588m

17 May 2021

Dear Parents & Caregivers

Following is some important information for upcoming events and schedules for Year 12 students.

GRADUATION

The Graduation Ceremony for the Class of 2021 will be held on Thursday 16th September 2021.

A Graduation Rehearsal will be held on **Wednesday 15th September during session 1.** All students are expected to attend this as graduation gowns and sashes, guest entry tickets and other key information for the Graduation procession and seating order will be communicated. Following the rehearsal, there will be some fun activities to enjoy with classmates and teachers.

All students are required to pay \$30 for the purchase of their gowns, which will be theirs to keep as a memento of their Graduation. Should any family feel that they are genuinely unable to meet this cost please see Kellie Boyd or Brian Ewin immediately so that we may assist. We don't want anyone to absent themselves from Graduation because of this.

As a gift to each of our graduating students, Wyndham College will be purchasing coloured sashes with the school's emblem on them for students to wear with their graduation gowns.

Full school uniform is to be worn on the day. This particularly means that <u>black shoes must be</u> <u>worn</u>. <u>NO shorts</u> are to be worn.

Work Health and Safety and NSW Government Covid-19 regulations will determine if and how many guests may be in attendance. Information will be communicated at a time closer to the date of Graduation.

FORMAL

We invite all Year 12 students to join us to celebrate the conclusion of their HSC year at the 2021 Year 12 Formal. The venue for the Formal is -

Classa Martinuzzi DEPUTY PRINCIPAL Karen Smith PRINCIPAL Brian Ewin R/ DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

Rosehill Gardens Racecourse Grand Pavilion Level 2 South A James Ruse Drive, Rosehill 2142 Ph-02 9760 6200

The Formal will be held on Friday 12th November 2021 commencing at 5.30 pm and finishing at 10.30 pm SHARP. The total cost of the formal is \$140.

PLEASE NOTE: Transport to and from the venue is the student's responsibility.

This is an alcohol-free event. Random breath testing may occur

Final payment must be made by Tuesday 22nd June 2021 (Term 2, Week 10). In the interest of security, we encourage you to make your payments via the POP (Parent Online Payment) option, located in the 'Make a Payment' tab on the home page of the Wyndham College website – not the Sentral Parent Portal. This tab links to a secure payment page hosted by Westpac.

As this is an optional event, all **MANDATORY course fees** must be paid in full or arrangements to pay organised before payment for the Formal will be accepted.

Dietary needs will be catered for and the Year Advisors will notify the cohort in the near future about table seating plans as well, so stay posted for when these options are available.

The security protocols for this event means that this formal is **only for current and enrolled Year 12 2021 Wyndham College students.**

Work Health and Safety and NSW Government Covid-19 regulations will determine if and how many guests may be in attendance. Information will be communication at a time closer to the date of the Formal.

YEARBOOK

SRC Co-ordinators, Kirtana Hariharan and Daniel Moss, are working with Year 12 to create the Year 12 2021 Yearbook. To receive a copy of the Year 12 Yearbook, it <u>must be ordered</u> by students or their families. There are **two options available - \$25 for a printed copy** or **\$15 for a digital print**. Payment must be made by the **12th August 2021**. Yearbooks will be distributed at the Graduation Ceremony.

Kirtana and Daniel will provide further information regarding content, privacy and format in the near future, so stay posted for updates.

Updates to the above information will be provided should arrangements change and will be posted on our website and social media accounts.

Thank you & kind regards

Daljit Bansal, Gina Kalisperis, Rohit Prakash Year Advisors

Classa Martinuzzi DEPUTY PRINCIPAL Karen Smith PRINCIPAL

Brian Ewin R/ DEPUTY PRINCIPAL